Ashworth Mansions – Service Charge

Explanatory Notes for year ending September 2012

All flat owners pay a service charge that funds the maintenance and repair of the estate. At the beginning of each year, we estimate the likely expenditure and set a service charge budget that each flat owner pays quarterly. Each flat is allocated a proportion of the total according to its size as set out in your lease.

The note explains where the money went and highlights key developments.

During 11/12, we had to pause the four-phase refurbishment of the estate. Phase two (rear of Grantully) dragged on through the year as we discovered cracking to the lintels of blocks 6/7.  Although we were (rightly) confidently that our insurers would pay the additional works, we weren’t able to proceed with phase 3 until we had received the money. 

As a result, total expenditure fell from £667K to £617K as major works spending fell from to £271K from £338K.  We earned £8K of interest. 

Spending on the main service charge account rose by 9% to £292K. The costs of the central heating and hot water system rose, on an underlying basis, from £39K to £55K. 
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Main account

Spending on the main account rose by £24K from £268K to £292K, primarily driven by higher insurance premiums (+£13K) and additional portering to cover Daron’s sickness absence (+£9K). We spent more on gardening (+£4K) but costs of maintaining the estate – common parts and routine repairs were held flat.  Insurance is out largest single expense and the increase reflects our history of successful claims in previous years, notably for the asbestos removals necessitated by the leaks caused by the hot water system in 2011. 

We collected £299K in service charges and that left us a surplus of £7K for the year. This will be added to the reserve fund and used to reduce next September’s bill for the fourth and final phase of the refurbishment.
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Major works

We started the year with £361K in the major works fund. We collected £150K in regular reserve fund contributions plus £175K in special contributions. To this was added interest of £8K. We spent £270K (excluding funds subsequently reimbursed by insurance) on completing phase two. This left the reserve fund at £423K at year-end. This is sufficient for us to commence phase three in the summer of 2013.

Central heating

There is a special service charge fund that is paid into only by the flat owners that benefit from the system. Total spending on central heating and hot water fell from £65K to £55K. Note, last year’s figure included a one-off cost of £26K to replace the hot water boilers. 

The ongoing cost of the system rose by from £39K to £55K, primarily due to a sharp increase in gas to £43K (+17K). Gas spending tends to vary from year to year depending on both the price of gas – we tender annually – and the severity of the winter.  We collected  £58K in service charges, leaving a surplus of £3K. Taking into account a reserve contribution of £5K, we finished the year with £47K in this account. The flat owners have agreed to decommission the system and the board will use this surplus to pay for legal fees in connection with our application to the Leasehold Valuation Tribunal.  If successful in the application, we will move to independent heating in 2014. 
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